
     MAY 11, 2023  
PENN LAKE PARK BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING

The Penn Lake Park Borough May Council meeting was held at the Penn Lake Park 
Community House. Council President Paul Rogan called the meeting to order at approximately 
7:45 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag followed by a statement that the meeting is 
streamed through the conferencing app., Gotomeeting, and is being recorded.

ROLL CALL: Mayor Tom Carter, Council President Paul Rogan, Council members Shaun 
Kuter, John Burden, Dave Longmore, and Dan Eustice were present. 

Council President Rogan made mention of the special meeting advertised and held on May 1, 
2023 for dam matters, specifically to adopt the Streamline proposal and G. Kutz Appraisal 
Services.  

Council Vice President Kuter offered condolences to the Rogan family on the passing of Jane 
Rogan and announced a ceremony to honor her life will be held on Saturday, May 13, 2023.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None

MINUTES:
Minutes from the April Council Meeting were distributed to council via email and posted on 
the Penn Lake Borough website. The copies will be recorded as the official minutes and will be
posted on the Borough’s website. A Motion to accept the April Council Meeting Minutes was 
made by Kuter, 2nd by Burden.  
Roll Call: Kuter, Burden, Eustice, Longmore, and Rogan, all in favor, none opposed.
Motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:
The Treasurer’s Report was presented.  A Motion was made by Longmore, 2nd Kuter, to accept
the Treasurer’s Report.
Roll Call: Longmore, Kuter, Eustice, Burden, and Rogan, all in favor, none opposed.
Motion carried.

RECEIPTS/BILLS:
A Motion was made by Kuter, 2nd by Eustice to pay the bills of $27,249.68 with an additional 
payment of $500.00 to support the Children’s Summer Program at the White Haven Library 
approved at the November 2022 Council Meeting, and to accept the receipts of $20,995.95. 
Roll Call: Kuter, Eustice, Burden, Longmore, and Rogan, all in favor, none opposed.
Motion carried.

PETITIONS OR COMPLAINTS: None

CORRESPONDENCE:
Michelle Hamza, a community member for 25 years is requesting the use of the ball field for 
her nephew’s wedding on September 2, 2023. Ms. Hamza will take full responsibility for set up



and clean up and is willing to pay any fees associated with the use of the field. She is willing to
respond to any of the Borough’s questions and concerns. 
A Motion was made by Rogan, 2nd by Burden to allow the use of the ball field on the 
conditions that the event may not be held on a holiday weekend such as September 2, 2023, 
and that Ms. Hamza will provide insurance which releases the Borough from any liability, 
provide porta potties, and be responsible for all damages connected with the event. 
Roll Call: Rogan, Burden, Kuter, Longmore, and Eustice, all in favor, none opposed.
Motion Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
MAYOR – Carter – Nothing to Report.
POLICE – Carter – No Report.
SOLICITOR – Kristyn Giarrantano Jeckell – Contacted Luzerne County Planning 
Commission on April 24, 2023, in reference to the Zoning Ordinance Change, spoke with the 
Zoning Hearing Board Solicitor, and announced that a hearing of the Penn Lake Park Borough 
Council will be held on Thursday, June 8, 2023, at 6:30 p.m., at the Penn Lake Community 
House, 1744 Lakeview Drive, White Haven, Pennsylvania, 18661, when the proposed 
Ordinance shall be considered and proposed for enactment and passage.
ZONING – No Permits were issued.             
RECREATION– Kuter – A Porta Potty is in place for the beach and ball park and will remain
through the October.
LAKE MANAGEMENT - Eustice – Water testing will resume before Memorial Day and 
results will be posted on the Penn Lake Park Borough website. Residents can pay a fee of 
$30.00 to have water tested at their lake front. Information is available on the Penn Lake Park 
Borough Website. Bladder wort and Lily pad spraying will occur in the future.  
GOOSE ABATEMENT – Kuter – Management of the goose population is going well and no 
goslings have been sighted as of yet.       
RTK/RECORDS –Burden – Nothing to Report.    
ROADS –Longmore – Nothing to Report. 

SEWERS – Rogan – Nothing to Report.  
 SHORT TERM RENTALS- Burden – Attorney Jeckell will send notices to Short-Term 
Rental owners who are not in compliance with the Ordinance.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Zoning Ordinance Changes – A Motion was made by Rogan, 2nd by Longmore, to advertise the 
approved changes made to the Zoning Ordinances.
Roll Call: Rogan, Longmore, Kuter, Eustice, and Burden, all in favor, none opposed.
Motion Carried. 
Pickle Ball Court – Will continue as Unfinished Business. 
Code Enforcement – Will continue as Unfinished Business. 
Grass Maintenance Vote – A Motion was made by Longmore, 2nd by Kuter to accept Kislan’s bid 
of $2,500.00 with an hourly rate of $35.00 for lawn mowing and trimming services. 
Roll Call: Longmore, Kuter, Burden, Eustice, and Rogan, all in favor, none opposed.
Motion Carried. 
Rogan asked that Council alert Kislan when cutting and trimming services need to be performed on 
Hollenback Rd., Horseshoe Dr., and Lakeview Dr.



ARPA Funds – A Motion was made by Longmore, 2nd by Eustice to accept Kislan’s bid of 
$13,850.00 for the drainage project at 54 Williams Dr.
Roll Call: Longmore, Eustice, Kuter, Burden, and Rogan, all in favor, none opposed.
Motion Carried. 
Rogan encouraged Council to identify areas around the Borough where there are drainage issues 
that could be addressed with the remainder of ARPA money. 
Speed Bumps/Humps – Will continue as Unfinished Business. 
Dam – April 2023

 04/14/2023-Mr. Brozena met with PEMA on Thursday, 4/13, to try to resolve issues with the
grant.  The issues are around ambiguity on the "period of performance window."  It was 
suggested that the best approach may be to submit a "statement" to PEMA for 
reimbursement, including all canceled checks and invoices.

 Council is working on assembling the material for this submission.
 To date, PLPB has spent approximately $322,000.00 on dam related matters since May of 

2020.
 04/17/2023-The borough received the nearly completed copies of easement sketches from 

our surveyor.  He is drafting the metes and bounds legal descriptions for the easements.
 04/18/2023-Easement sketches were passed to a prospective appraiser.  We expect to get 

pricing for this work before the next council meeting in May.
 04/21/2023-A few members of the Dam Advisory Group met with Streamline and ARM to 

go over the proposal.  Based on that meeting, the DAG has suggested an increase in scope to
include preparation of construction bid documents, assistance in bid review, and vendor 
selection.

 04/24/23 The DAG requested revisions to the Streamline proposal for liability limit 
increases.  This request was passed to Streamline.

 04/26/2023-A proposal for doing appraisals for the 5 flow easements was received from 
appraiser Gordon Kutz.

 5/1/2023 A Special meeting was held to discuss and vote on a revised proposal from 
Streamline Engineering Inc. The revised proposal is for detail design, DEP permitting, 
preparation of construction bid documents, assistance in bid review, and vendor selection, 
and to award in the amount of $200,160.00.  Voted to approve.

 Discussion and vote on contracting with G. Kutz Appraisals for appraisal services on dam 
related easements. The amount of $1750 was voted on and awarded.

 5/5/2023 Gordon Kutz made a field visit to evaluate the 5 properties needing flow easements
appraisals.

 5/5/2023 The proposal was received from Streamline, with the changes requested by the 
DAG. 

 5/8/2023 Michael Kopec, the surveyor working on legal descriptions for flow easements, 
provided his autocad drawings of the easement areas to Streamline Engineering. The intent 
was to enable Streamline to provide better detail in the permit application to the DEP.  
Streamline notified us that they were able to use the Autocad files to "layover" their own 
sketches that they will use in the permit application 



 5/8/2023 Per the vote at special council meeting 5/1, the signed proposal was returned to 
Streamline.

NEW BUSINESS: 

Quotes for Lily Pad and Bladderwort Vote – Will carry over to the June Council Meeting. 
Vote to Advertise for Drain Cleaning – Will carry over to the June Council Meeting.
Ball Park Use for Wedding – Was addressed under Correspondence.
Short-Term Rentals- Was addressed in the Committee Reports. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: Karl Heck had concerns that a grinder pump at a Lakeview Dr. cottage is 
in need of repair. Council President Rogan will contact Rob Gower.

A Motion was made by Kuter, 2nd by Rogan to adjourn. 
Roll Call: Kuter, Rogan, Longmore, Eustice, and Burden, all in favor, none opposed.
Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:27 PM.

The next Council Meeting will be held on June 8, at 7:00 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Burden, Secretary


